
Newtown Community Center Commission 
8 Simpson Street Newtown, CT 

December 19, 2023 
 
 

The minutes are subject to approval at the next meeting of the Newtown Community Center 
Commission. 
 
Ms Walsh called the meeting to order at 6:32pm.  The meeting was held in the Community 
Center Meeting Room.  Mr Taylor led the Pledge. 
 
Present:  Kinga Walsh, Jean Coville Dawe, Cheyanne Wirtz, Fred Taylor 
Also Present: Marr Ariniello 
Absent: Jeff Tousignant 
Guests: Jenn Larkin, Ross Carley 
 
Ms Walsh opened the meeting welcoming Jenn Larkin.  Jenn Larkin and Maureen Crick Owen 
are the proposed candidates to replace Mr Rubin and Ms Bloom.  They are awaiting the 
approval of the Board of Selectmen.  Ms Walsh reported that there will be another opening.  Mr 
Tousignant’s term is up, and he will not be renewing.  Ms Walsh was very appreciative for all of 
his help during his long tenure. 
Ms Walsh also expressed her appreciation of all the efforts of Ms Bloom and Mr Ruben during 
their tenure on the Commission.  She wished them well on their new venture. 
 
Ross Carley joined the meeting representing the Fairfield Hills Authority.  He had met with Mr 
Ariniello regarding the playscape.  There was a lot of discussion on the steps already taken as 
well as the steps that still needed to be taken.  The state requires a fence around the 
playground. The fence will include a double-gate opening to allow for easy access of larger 
vehicles for any maintenance or other situation.  The playground will be used for programs at 
the center and will be available to the public when it is not in use for programming. Mr Carley 
proposes that a row of trees be planted along the road from the NCC’s access road/driveway up 
to the access road by the NYA. The goal of the tree planting is to provide a barrier as protection 
from vehicles parking on the grass area.  Mr Ariniello agreed to get pricing on the trees and 
fencing. Mr Ariniello advised that the tree purchase and planting is not the responsibility of the 
NCC.  The playscape will be on the January 15th agenda of the Fairfield Hills Authority. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
























